


GRANT NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
12 April 2012

Meeting started at 19:00.
?? people were in attendance; Meeting facilitator Ken Osborne; GNA Secretary Jennifer Gomez; GNA Vice-president Floyd Hampton-Livingston, 9th Council District Field Representative Kari Faithful, Dan Pressburg and others.

Officer Ly
As officer Chambers was on vacation and the division was currently short-staffed, officer Ly briefly reported that auto thefts continue to be problematic in the north division. 

GNA Secretary Gómez summarized the March meeting minutes. There were no additions or corrections.

9th Council District Representative Kari Faithful

Kari announced the Employment and Resource Faire on Thursday, April 26, at the former Pal Center on South Street near Cherry Avenue.  At this seminar will be a number of employers working through the Pacific Gateway group, as well as representatives from a north Long Beach credit union and workshops for foreclosures and other training opportunities. 

After which, there were a number of questions regarding tree trimming in follow up to the meeting with the Street Tree division of Public Works.  Kari stated that she would follow up with Art Cox and report back at the May meeting.

Meeting Facilitator Ken Osborn
Ken summarized the process for creating bylaws for the neighborhood association.  He summarized efforts made to encourage open and transparent drafting of the document, which included two meetings that were open to anyone who wished to participate.  In addition, he noted that the document was created from a standard template document for neighborhood associations. Secretary Jenni Gomez provided copies of the draft document for all attendees at the meeting to review.  Ken outlined that the next steps will be for comment and possible adoption of the document at the May meeting.  Effort will also be made to make the document available for download via a website or other social networking means.

Floyd Hampton-Livingston

Floyd added (in his capacity as 9th district representative) that the North Long Beach District Alliance was currently hosting business open houses in an effort for neighboring businesses to get to know each other.  He also reiterated that everyone who has not already done so should sigh up for the districts weekly e-newsletter.  In addition, he announced that there would be a neighborhood clean-up this coming weekend.

Other Announcements

Member Janet Lugo reported that there are community garden plots available at El Dorado Park. 

Mary from Community Presbyterian Church announced that they would be having a rummage sale on May 4 & 5.  Call 423-0451 to donate, rent a table or help set up and/or tear down for the event.

Dan Pressburg announced the candidate brunch on April 21 from 9:30 to 2:30. He is hosting this event at his home (The creamery) 167 E. South St.

Abbreviations used:  LBPD = Long Beach Police Department; NSC = Neighborhood Service Center; NSB = Neighborhood Service Bureau;  PW = Public Works Department of the City of Long Beach; GNA = Grant Neighborhood Association; COLB = City of Long Beach, CA.; YTD = Year-to-Date;  CPC = Community Presbyterian Church.  NLB= North Long Beach: LB=Long Beach; AQMD = Air Quality Management District; LAX = Los Angeles International Airport.

Minutes submitted by Jennifer Gómez:  May 23, 2012.


